Mount Hermon Community Meeting Minutes

Fall Meeting, Newton Memorial

October 28, 2010, 7:00 PM

1. Call to order and prayer @ 7:00 P.M........................................................................................Jim Linman

2. Meeting minutes read and approved...........................................................................................Janet Payne

3. Treasurer’s report read and approved ...............................................................................Barbara Grensted

Two checks were written: a farewell gift for Debbie the postmaster and a payment for web hosting to Dan Dawson.  We have a balance of $417.32.

4. Announcements……………………………………………………….....……………… Armand Langmo

·  Christmas Buffet  

The buffet will be December 7th.  Tickets will go on sale November 1 at the administration building.  This buffet is for residents of Mount Hermon and their immediate families only.

·  Home Tours
Armand encouraged people to volunteer to open their homes for a fund-raising home tour.  We have had two volunteers, but we will need more.  We will use the money, after covering expenses, for scholarships for Mount Hermon camps.

· Maribel Boyd, Volunteer Coordinator for MHA      http://mounthermon.org/employment/volunteer

· After thanking the many volunteers in the audience, Maribel talked about the types of Mount Hermon volunteers: local volunteer teams, short-term mission groups, and individuals with specific skills.

· Several residents have volunteered to give rides to anyone who needs them, such as people with disabilities or seniors.  The coordinator is Carol Roth.  

· Reminder: The Lost and Found event will be November 15.

5. MHA Issues Update Reports..........................................................................Alden Johansen/Dale Pollock

· The Woodwardia Bridge – Dale  

The permit was submitted earlier this month for alternate access to Mount Hermon Road due to the future closing of Woodwardia Bridge to cars.  The construction on the access will probably begin after the rains in the spring.

· Water System - Dale

The smaller, older water tank at the end of Ridgeway was demolished.  The new tank will be built in November.  It will be the same size on the same foundation.  The water tank at the end of Madrone will be replaced next.

· Source of Funding - Alden

Road assessment funds have helped to pay for this improvement, as well as MHA funds.

· Safety Question – asked by a resident

A question was asked about the safety of the gas pipelines in the area.  Mark Lilley said that PG&E has a ten-inch pipe that runs under Graham Hill Road.  We were reminded to call 911 or PG&E if we smell gas or know of a rupture.

7.  Other MHA Issues……………………..……------…………..………………………………..Mark Lilley

· Car Tents and Temporary Structures

Several have complained about the use of these structures in Mount Hermon.  They potentially bring down property values and are a direct violation of MHA rules and regulations.  Because of this, the MHC and MHA sent out a letter requesting their removal.  There were twenty-two of these structures at the time.  Seven of them have come down, but the rest are still standing. MHA has decided that if they are in the backyard, that is okay, but if they can be seen from the road, they should come down.  Residents spoke for and against these structures at the meeting.  Some said that the use of the word “tent” in the bylaws is unclear.  One resident asked how bylaws can be changed.  Alden answered that to change a bylaw, the Mount Hermon Association Board would have to vote on it, and they would need to know that it was the consensus of Mount Hermon residents.

· Downed Power Lines

Mark clarified safety issues related to high-voltage downed power lines that can transmit power even when the power is out in the neighborhood.  1-800-PGE-5000.

8.  Mount Hermon Chorale--………………………………………………………………Paul and Michelle Izor

· The chorale meets every Monday at 7:00 pm in Youth Memorial led by Dave Burns and Michelle Izor.  They will have several gigs such as singing for the Christmas Hymn Sing on December 2 and the Christmas Buffet on December 7.  Others are encouraged to attend even if they cannot read music.  It is not necessary to be a Mount Hermon resident to participate.

10.  Other Business……………………………………………………………………………… Armand Langmo

· There will be a memorial service for Ruth Kyle on Nov. 7th in Saratoga. 

11.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Payne

Secretary of the MHC

